Pimperne CE VC Primary School

PIMPERNE CE VC PRIMARY SPORTS NEWLETTER

Newsletter December 2019 Volume 1, Issue 1



On Tuesday 16th Oct, 6 pupils from Year 6 have started the journey to become Sports Leaders by attending the North Dorset Primary Leadership Academy at St. Mary's School.

They are now our school Bronze Ambassadors. Their challenge, over the next year, will be to help increase participation and healthily lifestyle within school, to promote the positive values of sport and to be the young people's voice on PE and school sports. We look forward to seeing the skills they have learnt from this day.

Sports Ambassadors Tag Rugby Club

This half term we have been coaching the year 3 and 4's how to play tag rugby every Thursday lunch time. So far we have covered passing, running, and small sided games. We are going to develop tagging skills, passing backwards and teamwork.

Ashton Year 6

Upcoming Events Spring Term

- BSN Football & Netball League Matches
- Year 6 Dorset Schools Cross Country Competition - Kings Park
- Tag Rugby Fair Play Festival
- Multi-sports Event -Bryanston School
- Climbing at Bryanston

Davidson Cup Football Match Year 6 Boys

First round versus Downlands Primary School.

We all felt excited as we came onto the pitch. Players included were Charlie Gr (C), Charlie O, Jake, Oliver, Ollie, George, Ashton, Jacob and Oliver L. We attacked and defended well and when the full time whistle blew we were drawing 1-1. As it was a cup game it went to extra time, which meant 5 minutes each way. We were so unlucky in extra time as they scored 3 goals in quick succession. I thought we played really well. Well done to everyone.

Charlie Gr Year 6

Page 2 of 5 Sports Newsletter



Outdoor Blast Club

On 7th November the Outdoor Blast (a fitness group) went to R.Lukins Fitness Gym in Pimperne. We ran to the gym and were greeted by Rob Lukins who gave us a tour of the gym and facilities. We saw a mixture of machine and were amazed by what they could do. After having a tour, Mrs. Bemand led us in some circuits. We were all out of breath at the end! We would like to thank Rob Lukins ad his team for allowing us to come.

Jess Year 6.

I've failed over and over again in my life. And that is why I succeed." – Michael Jordan

Dorset Schools Team Tumbling Competition

On 10^h November 5 girls from year 6; Claudia, Julide, Jess, Ava and Emma-Leigh took part in the annual Dorset Schools Team Tumbling competition at Rossmore Leisure Centre. Marleigh was the team Manager and led them in a and encouraged up throughout. The girls had to select a routine, of varying difficulty, to perform in front of three judges. They were competing against 12 other school. Unfortunately they didn't make it into the top 5 schools that went into the finals. Great effort girls.

Rugby World Cup



It was a disappointing end to the 2019 Rugby World Cup final for the England fans at Pimperne Primary. 25 die-hard supporters braved the stormy weather to watch the game in the school hall. After a 32-12 defeat we commiserated with tea, coffee, toast and croissants! Congratulations to South Africa.



North Dorset U11's Football Tournament - Gillingham School

The journey was long but the team made it feel like seconds, we sang, we laughed and we talked. When we arrived we were all so excited to play in one of the most amazing tournaments in Year 6. We walked on to the pitch to warm up and started practicing. When the horn sounded for our first match, we played well but lost 2 - 0 against St Mary the Virgin. On our second match we played better and won 1 - 0 against St Mary's Bradford Abbas and then straight onto our third match, which we lost 2 - 0 against Shaftesbury Primary. We then had a short break before playing our fourth match we won 1 - 0 against Ludwell. On our fifth match we won 2 - 0 against St Mary's Marnhull and on our final match we lost 1 - 0 to Milldown B. Thank you to Mrs Bemand and Mrs Pearson and of course our footy stars: George, Ashton, Ollie, Charlie G, Charlie GH, Charlie O, Max, Jake, Oliver. Overall we came 4th in our league and everyone was very tired after some amazing team football. Time to rest!

George Year 6

BSN Netball League

Won 16 - 0 Milldown Won 19 - 0 Spetisbury



BSN Football League

Lost 6-2 Milldown Lost 4-1 Spetisbury

St. Mary's Annual Swimming Gala

On Friday 15th November, Pimperne Primary School took part in the St Mary's Swimming Gala in Shaftesbury.

Year 6 pupils: Katherine, Mollie - Zena, Jess, Scarlett, Thomas, Ollie, George and Jacob and Year 4 pupils Annabelle, Lucy, Eleanor, Eden, Dylan, Joseph, Toby and Archie were proud to be representing the school.

Full of excitement and apprehension we all took part in 3 races with our parents cheering us on from the poolside.

Year 4 were racing against Year 5 teams. For some, it was the first time we had competed.

Everyone swam really well and enjoyed the experience and team spirit.

Year 6 came 1st in their year group and Year 4 came 3rd in the year 5 year group. Overall, Pimperne Primary School came 1st! Well done everyone.

Katherine Year 6



Page 4 of 5 Sports Newsletter

Alex's Roundup

So as usual it's been a super busy term in KS1.

Maple class have settled in really well and have had fun developing their exploratory skills through using the gym equipment in the hall, showing me and the rest of the class their super jumping, balancing and travelling skills.

In year 1 and 2 we have been working on developing our fundamental skills through fun games in the hall and playground, practising their teamwork and hand eye co ordination.

Step into Sport has been super busy also with 25 children taking part in fun sports after school on a Wednesday, including dodgeball, football, hockey and Angry birds. It's been great to have children from reception up to year 4 and the way they learn and have fun together as a group with the year 4's working as leaders is great to see every week.

Netball has also been very busy and the group have been a pleasure to coach on a Tuesday. I have been super impressed with the high standard and ability of the players, we have been working on a mixture of match play and tactics - when the weather has allowed!

Climbing at Bryanston

Unfortunately due to the bad weather we have had, several climbing sessions have had to be postponed. All children in years 5 & 6 will get the opportunity to climb on the outside climbing wall at Bryanston School.

Mrs Bemand's Roundup

Last half term the Year's 3 & 4 have been learning about Outdoor and Adventurous Activities (OAA) which includes lots of team building activities, trust, communication, listening skills, map skills and orienteering. The weather did not stop us from racing around the school grounds trying to find clues and solving problems! They also looked at the immediate effects of exercise on their heart rate, breathing and body temperature.

Years 5 and 6 have been refining their multiskills through various activities, took part in a fitness circuit, gymnastics and invasion games. Some excellent team work in football and netball.

Every morning from 8:30am, KS2 children get to take part in the morning mile. Mrs Pearson has kept a tally on how many laps are completed. The record so far is

Please can you make sure PE kits are in school each day and there are a change of socks, tracksuit bottoms and top. Hats and gloves can be worn when very cold but no scarves. All jewellery must be removed, including Fitbit watches. Thank you.

Bikeability

Bikeability is offered to Years 4 and 5. In year 4 the Level 1 course covers bike maintenance, handling skills, signally, U-turns, cycling as a group all in preparation for the level 2. Then children progress to the level 2 in year 5. So far this term 6 pupils from year 5 have completed their level 2, which involves cycling out on the roads in Pimperne, learning to start and stop safely, left and right turns; passing parked vehicles and minor roads.

BSN Cross Country Competition Year 3 & 4





GOLD FOR BLAKE

My Uncle Paul was born with Cerebral Palsy, which affects his muscles, however this year he was selected to represent GB at the Para Athletics World Championships in Dubai (800m.) He has been training hard for the last year in Canada with his Coach Rob.

On the day of the race my family and I were all incredibly nervous for him but we streamed the race live on our computer and watched him win GOLD!

I am so proud of his achievements and really looking forward to the Paralympics next year in Tokyo. Who knows he might bring home another medal......!

On Tuesday 2nd December, 10 pupils took part in the Blandford School Network Cross Country Competition at Durweston Primary School. The course took them 1.5 miles around a hilly field with many cow pats and mole hills to avoid.

Our top performers were Oscar (12th overall and 6th year 4), Thomas (17th overall, 2nd year 3) and Evie (18th overall, 3rd year 3)

Well done Grace, Peyton, Evie, Thomas, William, Miles, Oscar, Molly, Ruby and Jack.

Girls U11 North Dorset Football Tournament

As you may know, us and 8 other Year 6 girls went to the Blandford School to participate in the North Dorset Girls U11's football tournament on Tuesday from 12:00 to 2:30.

All 10 girls would like to thank Mrs Bemand and Mrs Pearson for giving up their spare time to take us. It was all worth it, we didn't only have fun, but we came 3rd out of the 9 teams that participated. We played 5 games;

Won 1-0 v St. Nicholas C of E Primary, Won 2-0 v Saint Mary the Virgin, Lost 0-1 v Blandford St Marys, Won 1-0 v Shaftesbury Abbey, and 0-0 in the 3rd/4th Playoff against Gillingham Primary. The ten girls that took part were: Ava, Marleigh, Emma-Leigh, Jessica, Julide, Scarlett, Mollie, Bethany, Ella and Emily from Year 6. We are all so proud of each other and we hope to do it again soon.



Do you remember Paul's visit to us in October 2016?